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DISPOSITION: APPLICATION APPROVED IN PART

On November 25, 2008, Portland General Electric Company (PGE) filed an
application with the Public Utility Commission of Oregon (Commission), asking that it be
authorized to sign the Long-Term Residential Purchase and Sale Agreement and Long-Term
New Resource Block Contract offered by the Bonneville Power Administration (BPA). BPA is
offering two contracts to PGE covering two options.

The first option is to enter into a residential exchange contract pursuant to
provision 5(c) of the Regional Power Act. Under this option, the investor-owned utility (IOU)
sells power, equal in amount to its residential and small farm load, to BPA at the IOU’s average
system cost (ASC). BPA in turn sells an equal amount of power back to the IOU at BPA’s
priority firm (PF) exchange rate. Typically no power is actually transferred between BPA and
the IOU. Rather, cash benefits are provided to the IOU equal to the residential and small farm
load multiplied by the difference between the IOU’s ASC and BPA’s PF exchange rate.

The second method to obtain benefits for the residential and small farm
customers is to enter into a contract with BPA under the provisions of 5(b) of the Regional
Power Act. Under this provision, an IOU can purchase power from BPA equal to the IOU’s net
requirements and the power is priced at the new resource (NR) rate. A utility’s net
requirements are calculated as the difference between the utility’s firm loads and its firm
resource supply.

The two contracts offered to PGE by BPA cover the time period beginning
October 1, 2011, and ending on September 30, 2028. Pursuant to ORS 757.663, Commission
approval is required before either PGE or PacifiCorp (dba Pacific Power) may enter into
contracts with BPA for the purpose of obtaining federal system benefits. BPA has set a
December 1, 2008, date as the last date on which a utility can execute a contract.




























